Development Clerk

From: Trost, Gregory J (DOT) <Gregory.Trost@dot.ny.gov>
Sent: Friday, July 05, 2019 2:27 PM

To: devclerk@townofcanandaigua.org

Subject: CPN-19-047

Greetings,

Thank you for sending the plan on the above referenced project for review. The existing driveway shown on page EX100
is really just a 2’ asphalt apron with a touch of gravel after that for about 4’. There is mostly grass in that 4’ area and the
rest of the ‘driveway’ is grass. Condition of the existing culvert is unknown, since it’s really overgrown. This entrance
should really be upgraded to current standards with a standard driveway that needs pavement, since it is already an
improved lot. Now would also be the time for the property owner to put in a new culvert pipe, since culvert
maintenance falls back to the property owner. That | leave up to them, but if they are upgrading the driveway, they
might as well change the pipe too. The property owner can do this through the permit process through my office.

Also, the new electrical service shown would be the responsibility of the power company to obtain a permit.
Thank you for allowing me to comment.

Sincerely,
Greg

Greg Trost

Assistant Resident Engineer

New York State Department of Transportation
125 Parrish Street, Canandaigua, NY 14424
(585) 396-4957 | gregory.trost@dot.ny.gov
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